

City of Concord, New Hampshire

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

TO: Members of City Council

FROM: Mayor Bouley

DATE: July 5, 2022

RE: Recreation and Parks Advisory Committee Appointment

I propose the appointment of the following individual to the Recreation and Parks Advisory Committee:

• Zoey Murphy, 41 Ridge Road, Concord. If approved, Ms. Murphy will fill the Ward Five Representative vacancy, for a three-year term to expire August 31, 2025. A copy of Ms. Murphy's letter of interest is attached.

In accordance with Section 18 of the City Council Rules, these proposed appointments are being distributed to City Council as information in advance of formal action at the August 8, 2022 City Council meeting.

Bonenfant, Janice

From:

Zoey Murphy <zoey.murphy79@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, February 22, 2022 2:05 PM

To: Subject: Bonenfant, Janice Fwd: Ward 5 Prospect

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

See Below

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Zoey Murphy <zoey.murphy79@gmail.com>

Date: February 22, 2022 at 12:18:19 PM EST

To: sfbrown@concordnh.gov Cc: JBonenfant@concordnh.org Subject: Ward 5 Prospect

Stacey Brown,

Hello, my name is Zoey Murphy and I was recommended by Jennifer Roff to become the Ward 5 representative for the RPAC. My family and I moved from Watertown, MA a little over 3 years ago. We still feel new to the area and to this community, but we have been welcomed with open arms. We live at 41 Ridge Rd and have had a great experience getting to know families in our neighborhood. I am a homemaker and social worker by trade, though I am not currently practicing. I have been a part of the Emerson School for Preschooler's Board as a co-fundraising chair for approximately 3 years. My husband's name is Douglas Murphy and he works for Fidelity Investments out of their Merrimack and Boston offices. We have two wonderful boys Paxon(8) and Cayden(5). We are an active family who like to get involved with many of the community activities in the neighborhood. We have participated in cross country skiing, basketball, soccer, track, and swimming programs through Concord Parks and Rec. I would love to become a part of the RPAC, so that I can become more acquainted with the program as a whole and the behind the scene happenings. I would also like to be a voice for Ward 5 and communicate my neighbors and the community's wants and needs. I would also like to provide them with different ways in which they can support the Parks and Rec program so that it can continue to meet the needs and wants of our community. As a person of color, I hope to also provide a different lens that will help to diversify the dynamic of the group. Thank you so much for your time. Sincerely,

Zoey Murphy Zoey.murphy79@gmail.com 41 Ridge Rd, Concord, NH